
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

DATE: October 5, 2015 
 
TO:  Dan Duchniak, P.E. 
 
FROM:  Kelly Zylstra, P.E. 
 
RE:  Les Paul, Arcadian to Broadway (GLCD0002) Water Main project 
 
The water main construction is completed for this project. On September 8th, the contractor submitted 
two change order requests.   
 
After discussion with Kunkel Engineering and me, the contractor has agreed to drop the request for 
additional pavement and curb & gutter replacement.   
 
The second change order is due to the storm sewer for the project (owned and “maintained” by the 
DOT) being plugged, surcharged and leaching large amounts of water into the subsurface between 
Station 99+00 and 101+00. We did not have excess rain during the construction so this is the result of a 
poorly maintained DOT storm sewer. We immediately contacted the DOT to make them aware of the 
situation; however they were unable to do any repairs at the time. The leaching water caused the water 
main construction to be very slow, adding approximately 6 days to the construction schedule. The 
contractor mentioned the potential request for a change order at the time, but agreed to keep working, 
get the project finished, and work out the details later. We do have documentation in the form of 
inspection reports and photos of the situation and their request is legitimate and reasonable.   
 
We have confirmed that the wages in the change order request match the Davis Bacon rate governing 
the contract. 
 
If the change order is approved, the cost will still be $400,000 below what the second low bidder had bid 
for the project. 
 
Suggested Motion:  Move to approve the change order from American Sewer Services, Inc. related to 
the additional effort needed from station 99+00 to 101+00 totaling $51,594.24. 
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